Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Penalty Charge Notices
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
On the penalty charge notice, it states that it is parked in a special enforcement area. Please may you tell me what makes it a special enforcement area? Also, please confirm whether during the period that it was classed as a special enforcement area, how many fines/PCNs have been issued?
Answer:

Penalty Charge Notices (PCN’s) are issued for a variety of different contraventions and depending on the type of restriction the vehicle is parked on; different contravention codes are used. 
In relation to the specific PCN, this was issued for parking on a H-marking adjacent to a dropped kerb.  For this type of contravention, the contravention code 27 is used for which the description is ‘Parked in a special enforcement area adjacent to a footway, cycle track or verge lowered to meet the level of the carriageway’.
Any location where there is a dropped kerb, along with a H-marking, would be classed as a special enforcement area.
Due to a new system being introduced at the end of April 2023, we are unable to obtain the PCN information requested prior to this date and the Council is advising you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the FOI Act and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR -information not held.

We can, however, confirm that a total of 267 PCNs were issued under contravention code 27 between 1st May 2023 and 31st August 2024. 
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

